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Two vears ago, in response to our last Newsletter, one of our contributors wrote: Please ac-
cept the enclosed check to help with the maintenaice of the Old Caln Meeting House, an endur-
ing symbol of what made our counpy great, the veligious faith of owr founding fathers. I am
proud to be asmall part in preserving the Old Caln Meeting House.

This is what it's all about. How fortunate we are that, over the vears a whole host of people,
in somewhat of a haphazard way, have seen that this ancient structure was preserved, even
though little used. Two fires nearly destroyed it. About twenty vears ago the present Trustees
were formed, who meet regularlv to attend to the business of keeping the Meeting House and
burial grounds in good condition. Major repairs to the flooring have been completed and, since
we last wrote, a new wood shingle roof has been installed on the south side. We have begun re-
pairs to the gravevard wall. Regular worship, open to all, is now being held on Sunday mom-
ings. The Old Caln Historical Societv, one of the groups that has helped in the preservation —
and continues to do so —has it headquarters in the building.

We've come along way. Old Caln Meeting House is certainly the “hub”™ of historic interest in
the township. But it is no exaggeration to claim the same for the county, the state -- and even
the nation.

This Newsletter is the seventh in the sequence of biennial reports to yvou, our many friends. In
these letters we have told of the major improvements we have made. Inlarge measure these have
been funded by foundations to whom we express our greatest gratitude. At the same time we
could not — and cannot — survive without the financial support of persons like you. And so we
enclose an “envelope™ one more time. In addition, contributions can be made through our web
site, www.OldCalnMeetingHouse org.

It has been my lot, as Clerk of the Trustees, to author these Newsletters. But now, at the age
of 91, mv time is up, though I will continue as a member. Let me introduce my good friend,
John Brver, of the noted community of “Corner Ketch,” whois now the Clerk.

So, ime marches on. Let us all continue in our common zeal to maintain Old Caln Meeting
House as that endwring symbol af what made owr cowntry great,

Most sincerely,
Francis G. Brown



In July 2007, a committee of Trustees was formed to recommend a replacement for Francis
Brown as Clerk. To say I was honored to follow in Francis’ footsteps is an understatement. [ ac-
cepted with equal amounts of humility and gratitude, lmowing that in no way can Frands truly
be replaced. We are blessed by Francis™ decades of dedication to the Old Caln Meeting House.
While Francis™ 2001 publication of “Old Caln Meeting House — I'ts Storv” is an enduring gift,
the Meeting House itself is his most profound legacy.

On behalf of my fellow Trustees, I thank my good friend and mentor, Francis Brown for his
vears of clerkship and count his ongoing and active involvement as a continued and inspirati onal

gift to those of us who cherish the Meeting House.

In the last year, two of our long time trustees have passed away. [ was honored to know them
and work with them. The contributions made by Conard Webster and Jane Moore live on in the
Meeting House.

Most sincerely,

John Bryer
Clerlc, Trustees

New 50-vear ceday shingles

Replacement of south roof
October 2007

All lgthe was replaced with heavier, cypress stock



1801 Meeting House addition and siately sycamore frae

Detail of original bench

One af two Mesting House rooms built in 1724






